CSR Articles and Reports

December 2017 – March 2018

Key Resources:

- Business & Human Rights Resource Centre: https://business-humanrights.org
- MHSSN website CSR web page: http://mhssn.igc.org/#che

Theory and Practice

"Brands as labour rights advocates? Potential and limits of brand advocacy in global supply chains," Chikako Oka, Business Ethics, A European Review, October 2017: https://pure.royalholloway.ac.uk/portal/en/publications/brands-as-labour-rights-advocates(96f949b5-13d6-4a60-a40f-549539a818e9).html

"Transparency now; Legal briefing on the disclosure of EU customs data [to identify products made in sweatshops]," Finnwatch and Good Electronics, September 2017: https://www.finnwatch.org/images/pdf/FW Transparency of customs data legal briefing.pdf

"Responsible recruitment: Remediating worker-paid recruitment fees," Institute for Human Rights and Business, November 2017:

https://www.ihrb.org/uploads/reports/IHRB%2C_Remediating_Worker-Paid_Recruitment_Fees%2C_Nov._2017.pdf

Land intensive corporate activity: The impact on women's rights," CORE and Womankind Worldwide, November 2017:

http://corporate-responsibility.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/11/Core WomensRights Final1.pdf

"Workers lured to Australia find low pay and tough conditions," Jacqueline Williams, New York Times, November 20, 2017:

https://www.nytimes.com/2017/11/20/world/australia/temporary-work-visas-wages.html

"Robots, not humans: Official policy in China," Jenny Chan, SACOM, November 21, 2017: https://goodelectronics.org/robots-not-humans-official-policy-china/

"Corporate accountability for international crimes; recent lawsuits contribute to emerging corporate accountability," Dieneke de Vos, Just Security, November 30, 2017: https://www.justsecurity.org/47452/corporate-criminal-accountability-international-crimes/

"Surveillance firms spied on campaign groups for big companies, leak shows," Rob Evans and Meirion Jones, The Guardian (London), December 12, 2017: https://www.theguardian.com/world/2017/dec/12/surveillance-firms-spied-on-campaign-groups-for-big-companies-leak-shows

"Change finance and put sustainability at the heart of finance – NGOS raise debate," Myriam Vander Strichele, SOMO, December 20, 2017:

https://www.somo.nl/change-finance-and-put-sustainability-at-the-heart-of-finance-ngos-raise-the-debate/

"Put workers at the helm of social sustainability in seafood," Abby McGill, International Labor Rights Forum, December 23, 2017:

https://laborrights.org/blog/201712/put-workers-helm-social-sustainability-seafood

"Will Mexico's labour justice reform deliver justice for workers?" Maquila Solidarity Network, January 2018:

http://www.maquilasolidarity.org/sites/maquilasolidarity.org/files/resource/Mexico_Labour_Just ice_Reform-MSN_Update_Jan_31_2018.pdf

"Confronting root causes: forced labour in global supply chains," Genevieve Lebaron, Neil Howard, Cameron Thibos and Penelope Kyritsis, Open Democracy, January 10, 2018: https://www.opendemocracy.net/beyondslavery/genevieve-lebaron-neil-howard-cameron-thibos-penelope-kyritsis/confronting-root-causes

"Justice for People and Planet; Ending the age of corporate capture, collusion and impunity," Greenpeace, January 18, 2018:

https://www.somo.nl/justice-people-planet/

"Low workers' wages undercut and limit living expenses in Guangdong Province, China," Worker Empowerment/GoodElectronics, January 25, 2018: https://goodelectronics.org/workers-wage-living-expenses-report-covering-four-tier-cities-guangdong-province-china/

"Apple vs. Ivanka: Competing ethics collide in China," Erika Kinetz, Associated Press, January 25, 2018:

https://www.theglobeandmail.com/report-on-business/international-business/asian-pacific-business/apple-vs-ivanka-trump-competing-ethics-collide-in-china/article37730807/

"The Political Power of Global Corporations," John Mikler, Polity Books, UK, February 2018: http://politybooks.com/bookdetail/?isbn=9780745698458

"No hiding place for slaves as Primark maps its suppliers," Kieran Guilbert, Reuters, February 7, 2018:

 $\underline{https://www.reuters.com/article/rights-workers-primark/no-hiding-place-for-slaves-as-primark-maps-its-suppliers-idUSL8N1PX5GB$

"Now the fear is gone; Advancing gender justice through worker-driven social responsibility," Worker-Driven Social Responsibility Network, February 2018:

 $\frac{https://wsr-network.org/resource/now-the-fear-is-gone/https://wsr-network.org/resource/now-the-fea$

"New evidence of the World Bank's systematic looting of Africa," Patrick Bond, Mintpress, February 5, 2018:

https://www.mintpressnews.com/new-evidence-of-the-world-banks-systematic-looting-of-africa/237176/

"Killings and threats against land, environment and labor rights defenders soar in 2017: rights group," Umberto Bacchi, Reuters, February 6, 2018: https://www.reuters.com/article/us-global-rights-attacks/killings-and-threats-against-land-rights

https://www.reuters.com/article/us-global-rights-attacks/killings-and-threats-against-land-rights-defenders-soar-in-2017-rights-group-idUSKBN1FQ24D

"Vietnamese activist gets 14-year sentence for documented chemical spill," Mongabay, February 8, 2018:

https://news.mongabay.com/2018/02/14-year-sentence-for-vietnamese-activist-over-chemical-spill-protests/

"A Chinese casino has conquered a piece of America," Matthew Campbell, Bloomberg Businessweek. February 15, 2018:

https://www.bloomberg.com/news/features/2018-02-15/a-chinese-company-has-conquered-a-piece-of-america

"Global unions, international human rights and workers' rights organizations call for end of politically-motivated prosecution of Tola Moeun (in Cambodia), February 19, 2018: https://cleanclothes.org/img/pdf/joint-statement-to-cambodian-gvt-re-tola-moeun.pdf

"Corruption Perceptions Index 2017," Transparency International, February 21, 2018: https://www.transparency.org/news/feature/corruption_perceptions_index_2017

"US Department of Labor investigation finds \$13.9 million due to thousands of Chinese employees working on Saipan casino and hotel," US Department of Labor, March 5, 2018: https://www.dol.gov/newsroom/releases/whd/whd20180305

"Women workers - a series of portraits of women workers in global supply chains," International Labor Rights Forum, March 2018:

 $\underline{https://laborrights.org/women-workers-lead}$

"Statement of Principles" and organizational and individual endorsers as per March 11th, Worker-Driver Social Responsibility, March 11, 2018: https://wsr-network.org/what-is-wsr/statement-of-principles/

Apparel industry

"An investor briefing on the apparel industry: Moving the needle on responsible labour practices," Principles for Responsible Investment. Finance UNEP Initiative and UN Global Compact, 2017:

https://business-humanrights.org/en/pri-report-on-how-investors-can-move-the-needle-on-responsible-labour-practices

"Unmaking the global sweatshop; Health and safety of the world's garment workers," Rebecca Prentice and Geert De Neve, editors, University of Pennsylvania University Press, July 2017: http://www.upenn.edu/pennpress/book/15732.html

"The Cambodian government threatens labour rights; But textile workers find an unlikely ally against state repression," The Economist, October 26, 2017: https://www.economist.com/news/business/21730633-textile-workers-find-unlikely-ally-against-state-repression-cambodian-government

"Europe's sweatshops; The results of CCC's most recent researches in Central, East and Southeast Europe," Clean Clothes Campaign, November 2017: https://cleanclothes.org/livingwage/europe/europes-sweatshops

"Towards safer working conditions in the Bangladesh ready-made garment sector," International Labor Organization, November 2017:

http://www.ilo.org/wcmsp5/groups/public/---asia/---ro-bangkok/---ilo-dhaka/documents/publication/wcms 614088.pdf

"The new American Apparel: claims of 'ethically made' abroad clash with reality," Noor Ibrahim, The Guardian (London), November 12, 2017: https://www.theguardian.com/business/2017/nov/12/the-new-american-apparel-claims-of-ethically-made-abroad-clash-with-reality

"Top fashion companies come together to improve children's rights," Bloomberg Business of Fashion, November 24, 2017:

 $\underline{https://www.businessoffashion.com/articles/news-analysis/top-fashion-companies-cometogether-to-improve-childrens-rights}$

"It's not too late, Ivanka," Judy Gearhart, International Labor Rights Forum, The Huffington Post, November 28, 2017:

https://www.huffingtonpost.com/entry/its-not-too-late-ivanka_us_5a1de9dfe4b0f5a162720cd9

"Garment workers are waiting for an answer – will H&M deliver on its promise to pay a living wage in 2018?" Clean Clothes Campaign, November 24, 2017:

 $\frac{https://cleanclothes.org/news/2017/11/25/garment-workers-are-waiting-for-an-answer-2013-will-h-m-deliver-on-its-promise-to-pay-a-living-wage-in-2018?amp%3Bqid=84179$

"Will H&M fulfill its pledge by paying a fair, living wage by 2018?" Vivian Hendriks, Fashion United, November 27, 2017:

 $\underline{https://fashionunited.com/executive/management/will-h-m-fulfill-its-pledge-by-paying-a-fair-living-wage-by-2018/2017112718498}$

"Corporate social responsibility in the garment industry; A cross-case analysis of three Norwegian organizations' approach," Jorgen Herman Thomte Rafn, University of Agder, December 2017:

http://www.academia.edu/35432943/Corporate_Social_Responsibility_in_the_Garment_Industry A Cross-

<u>case analysis of three Norwegian organizations approach to central challenges in improving</u> working conditions for factory workers in developing countries

"Regulating factory safety in the Bangladeshi garment industry," Philip James, et al., Regulation & Governance journal, January 2018:

http://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/journal/10.1111/(ISSN)1748-5991/earlyview

"Workers held captive in Indian mills supplying Hugo Boss," Peter Bengtsen., The Guardian (London), January 4, 2018:

https://www.theguardian.com/global-development/2018/jan/04/workers-held-captive-indian-mills-supplying-hugo-boss

"Dutch Agreement on Sustainable Garments and Textile offers little benefit to garment workers, SOMO statement, January 5, 2018:

"Labour in low-wage countries cannot be replaced by robots says largest textile company in the world," Ben Bland, Financial Times (London), January 8, 2018:

https://business-humanrights.org/en/clothes-company-crystal-group-backs-humans-over-sewing-robots?utm_source=Business+%26+human+rights+-

+Weekly+Update&utm campaign=d4c9a044d7-

<u>EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2018_01_09&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_3a0b8cd0d0d4c9a044d7-174099805</u>

"As Jordan's garment sector grows, activists push for better migrant workers' rights," Alisa Reznick, Mideast Eye, January 13, 2018:

http://www.middleeasteye.net/news/jordan-s-textile-factories-eye-new-housing-safeguards-migrant-workers-818707710

"Baldia factory [Ali Enterprises] fire victims' families to receive pensions from February," The Daily Times (Pakistan), January 16, 2018:

https://dailytimes.com.pk/181951/baldia-factory-fire-victims-families-receive-pensions-february/

"Unions reach \$2.3 million settlement on Bangladesh textile factory safety; Landmark deal means multinational apparel brand will pay up following delays over fixing hazards at its factories," Dominic Rushe, The Guardian (UK), January 22, 2018:

 $\underline{https://www.theguardian.com/business/2018/jan/22/bandgladesh-textile-factory-safety-unions-settlement}$

"Labour without liberty – Female migrant workers in Bangalore's garment industry," Pramita Ray and Marijn Peepercamp, Clean Clothes Campaign, India Committee of the Netherlands, and Garment Labour Union, January 26, 2018:

https://cleanclothes.org/news/2018/01/resources/publications/labour-without-liberty-2013-female-migrant-workers-in-bangalores-garment-industry-full-version-1

Worker Rights Consortium findings, remediation and status report; Horizon Outdoor (Cambodia) Co. Ltd. January 29, 2018:

https://www.workersrights.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/01/WRC-Report-on-Horizon-Outdoor-Cambodia-Jan-29-2018.pdf

"Outsourcing risk; Investigating the Ali Enterprise factory fire on 11 September 2012," a video from Forensic Architecture and the European Center for Constitutional and Human Rights modeling the factory fire," Edmund Ang, Prof Guillermo Rein and Dr. Virginia Alonso-Gutierrez, February 2018:

http://www.forensic-architecture.org/case/outsourcing-risk/

"The power of collective investor action to safeguard workers in global supply chains," David Schilling, Reuters, February 6, 2018:

http://news.trust.org/item/20180206123309-4gfjt/

"Primark publishes global supplier list as it embraces transparency," Prachi Singh, Fashion United, February 7, 2018:

https://fashionunited.in/news/business/primark-publishes-global-supplier-list-as-it-embraces-transparency/2018020716761#.WnxmE9UNRkk.twitter

"Garment workers diaries interactive reports released," Microfinance Opportunities and Fashion Revolution, February 23, 2018:

http://workerdiaries.org/garment-worker-diaries-interactive-reports-released/

Electronics Industry

"How fairly and sustainably are our smartphones and laptops produced?" Bread for All and Swiss Catholic Lenten Find, October 26, 2017:

https://goodelectronics.org/wp-content/uploads/sites/3/2017/11/Bfa_FO_Mobile-Rating_Factsheet_E_def-high.pdf

"Apple under fire over reports students worked illegal overtime to build iPhone X," Alex Hern, The Guardian (London), November 21, 2017

 $\underline{https://www.theguardian.com/technology/2017/nov/21/apple-students-illegal-overtime-reports-iphone-x-foxconn-interns}$

"Labor conditions at foreign electronics manufacturing companies in Brazil; Case studies of Samsung, LGE and Foxconn," Andre Campos, Marcel Gomes and Irene Schipper, GoodElectronics, December 2017:

https://www.somo.nl/labour-conditions-foreign-electronics-manufacturing-companies-brazil/

"Ireland forced to collect 13 billion Euros in tax from Apple that it doesn't want," Agence France-Presse, December 2017:

https://www.theguardian.com/technology/2017/dec/05/ireland-reaches-deal-with-apple-to-collect-13bn-in-back-taxes?CMP=twt_a-technology_b-gdntech

"Samsung cements Vietnamese electronics production amid allegations of female worker exploitation," GoodElectronics, December 8, 2017: https://goodelectronics.org/samsung-invests-us600-million-vietnamese-rd-centre/

"Electronic waste at new high, squandering gold, other metals, study," Alister Doyle, Reuters, December 13, 2017:

https://www.reuters.com/article/us-environment-waste/electronic-waste-at-new-high-squandering-gold-other-metals-study-idUSKBN1E721G?utm_campaign=Twitter&utm_source=Link&utm_medium=US

"Worldwide e-waste rose by 8 percent in the last 2 years," The Global E-Waste Monitor 2017 report, CP Balde, V Gray, R Kuehr and P Stegman, December 15, 2017: https://www.itu.int/en/ITU-D/Climate-Change/Documents/GEM%202017/Global-E-waste%20Monitor%202017%20.pdf

"Purchasers guide for addressing labor and human rights impacts on IT procurements," Green Electronics Council, December 23, 2017:

http://greenelectronicscouncil.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/05/GEC_Purchasers-Guide-for-Addressing-Labor-and-Human-Rights-Impacts-in-IT-Procurements.pdf

"Was your smartphone built in a sweatshop?" Michelle Chen, The Nation, January 2, 2018: https://www.thenation.com/article/was-your-smartphone-built-in-a-sweatshop/

"Suicide at Chinese iPhone factory reignites concern over working conditions," Jamie Fullerton, The Telegraph (UK), January 7, 2018: http://www.telegraph.co.uk/news/2018/01/07/suicide-chinese-iphone-factory-reignites-concern-working-conditions/

"Female semiconductor workers face increased risk of leukemia," Korea Bizwire, January 10, 2018.

http://koreabizwire.com/female-semiconductor-workers-face-increased-risk-of-leukemia/107094

"Samsung hit with lawsuit over misleading advertising related to alleged human rights violations," Arjun Kharpal, CNBC, January 11, 2018: https://www.cnbc.com/2018/01/11/samsung-hit-with-lawsuit-over-misleading-advertising-related-to-alleged-workers-rights-violations.html

"Apple Supplier workers describe noxious hazards at China factory," Yuan Gao and Alex Webb, BloombergNews, January 16, 2018:

 $\underline{https://www.bloomberg.com/news/articles/2018-01-16/workers-at-apple-supplier-catcher-describe-harsh-conditions}$

"Quality of jobs in question; Foxconn in India revisited," Cividep, February 2018, https://goodelectronics.org/quality-jobs-question/

"Your iPhone is driving Apple to desperate measures in a race that's bad for the planet," Andrew Freedman, Mashable, March 11, 2018:

https://mashable.com/2018/03/11/apple-iphone-cobalt-batteries-electric-vehicles/#sEnzk0.2riqd

Food and Agriculture

"The human cost of conflict palm oil revisited; How Pepsico, banks, and the Roundtable on Sustainable Palm Oil perpetuate Indofood's worker exploitation," International Labor Rights Forum and Rainforest Action Network, November 2017:

https://laborrights.org/sites/default/files/publications/Human Cost Revisited 0.pdf

"Unilever lays bare palm oil supply chain in rare industry move; the \$62 billion palm oil industry has been plagued by concerns about deforestation and human rights abuses," Reuters, February 19, 2018:

http://www.eco-business.com/news/unilever-lays-bare-palm-oil-supply-chain-in-rare-industry-move/

Other Industries

"Nepal: Migrant workers failed by government, exploited by businesses," Amnesty International, December 18, 2017:

https://www.amnesty.org/en/latest/news/2017/12/nepal-migrant-workers-failed-by-government-exploited-by-businesses/

"Human rights in wind turbine supply chains; Towards a truly sustainable energy transition," SOMO and ActionAid, January 2018:

https://www.somo.nl/human-rights-wind-turbine-supply-chains/

"Mining Taxes; The case of Oyu Tolgoi and profitable tax avoidance by Rio Tinto in Mongolia, Vincent Kiezebrink, Rhondante Ahlers and Sukhgerel Dugersuren, SOMO, January 2018: https://www.somo.nl/wp-content/uploads/2018/01/Mining_taxes_V_1.2.pdf

"Dirt Gold, Clean Cash; How drug lords make billions smuggling gold to Miami for your jewelry and phones," Jay Weaver, Nicolas Nehamas and Kyra Gurney, Miami Herald, special series, January 16, 2018:

http://www.miamiherald.com/news/local/community/miami-dade/article194187699.html

"The hidden cost of jewelry; Human rights in supply chains and the responsibility of jewelry companies," Human Rights Watch, February 8, 2018:

https://www.hrw.org/report/2018/02/08/hidden-cost-jewelry/human-rights-supply-chains-and-responsibility-jewelry

Compiled by Garrett Brown March 12, 2018